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Dear Parents and Carers 
 

We have reached the end of another school year and the start of a long break; the children and staff are 
certainly ready for it, I hope you are too and will be able to enjoy spending some family time together, if 
work allows. 
 

I find that when I am on holiday, I usually give some thought to the next holiday and I know many people 
book their trips a year in advance.  Earlier this week I sent you some information about future absences 
taken in term time.  The Local Authority has informed us that they will be taking a much firmer stance on 
unauthorised absences from September; please do read through this information so you will not be caught 
out next year. 
 

Back to this school year and what a successful one it has been.  The Nursery was extended, allowing 
much greater flexibility for our families, end of year results in national tests continue to be high in Years 2 
and 6 and also in the Year 1 phonics check. We have had so many exciting and interesting visitors in 
school to enhance the curriculum.  Our Kenya link school is developing and we are looking forward to 
teachers from Kenya visiting us next term.  Children, staff and volunteers have continued to develop our 
outdoor spaces and our Bee Teams go from strength to strength, even winning a national DEFRA award in 
London recently.  We now have 14 children who have qualified as certified Junior Beekeepers.   
 

Watch this space, or rather our outdoor space next term, as we have many more exciting improvements to 
add to enable us to move more learning opportunities outside. Our school-led Before School and After 
School provision will benefit from the new location in and around the Nursery area, allowing children 
access to the playgrounds, field areas, adventure playground and the woods - all safely supervised and 
supported, of course.  
 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your support and positive comments and feedback 
over this year and look forward to a new school year as we continue to make Heron Hill School and 
Nursery even better, together. 

Peter Hicks 

Wrap Around Care Booklet 
 

All parents and carers who have booked places in the new Heron Hill School-provided Wrap Around Care 
from 4th September have received an information booklet and have been asked to return the parent 
agreement form.  If you plan to make use of Before School, After School or holiday provision from 
September but have not returned a booking form, please act now. The office will be open on an 
occasional basis during the school holidays, so please make contact via telephone or email. 

Diary Dates 
 

Friday 19th July End of term, 2.00 pm (AM Dance will have a dance session 2.00 pm-3.00 pm) 

Mon 2nd/Tues 3rd September Staff INSET (training) days 

Wednesday 4th September Return to school 

Wednesday 4th September Year 3 Parents’ Information Meeting, 2.45 pm 

Thursday 5th September Year 4 Parents’ Information Meeting, 2.45 pm 

Friday 6th September Year 5 Parents’ Information Meeting, 2.45 pm 

Friday 6th September Year 6 Parents’ Informal Drop-In Session, 3.15 pm-4.15 pm 

Monday 9th September Year 1 and Year 2 Parents’ Information Meetings, 2.45 pm 

Thursday 12th September Reception Parents’ Information Meetings, 8.50 am and 2.30 pm 
 

We are not sending out menus for September; there will be very few changes. However, paper copies are 
available from the office.  Years 3-6, please remember about the price increase to £2.50 per meal. 

www.heronhill.cumbria.sch.uk 

admin@heronhill.cumbria.sch.uk 
 

             @heronhillschool 
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Year 1 and Year 2 Family Learning 
 

Each term this year, Year 1 and Year 2 parents have had the 
chance to take part in a course (English, maths and science), 
which gives helpful and fun tips about working with your child 
to help them learn these subjects at home.  We will be offering 
a 10 week maths course in September to parents of Year 1 
and Year 2 children; the sessions will take place one morning 
a week, 9.00 am-12.00 noon.  Look out for more details soon. 
Here are photographs from this term’s science course. 

Staff Changes 
 

At the celebration assembly today, Mrs Gillian 
Knipe received a fond farewell as she leaves the 
school after 27 years.  We wish her every 
success in her new life as foster carer and 
driving instructor. 
 

In September we have a number of new staff 
joining the school; Miss Amy Dawson and  
Miss Patti Baxter as class teachers, Miss Nicola 
Thompson as the new play leader and  
Mrs Michelle Moffatt as a mid-day supervisor.  
Play workers for our Wrap Around Care have 
been appointed, details in September. 

Shout Out to our Wonderful Volunteers 
 

Without the help of our 
volunteers, we would 
be unable to give our 
pupils many of the 
opportunities which 
enrich their education 
throughout their school 
life.  Thank you to all of 
you who have come to 
our aid and provided 
adult support for 
activities in and out of 
school. 

 

Hungry Little Minds is the new Department for Education campaign that supports parents 
and carers to boost their children’s communication, language and literacy skills, from 0 to 
5 years old. For more information, please follow this link: Hungry Little Minds   
 

Information is also available on this Facebook page: 

 www.facebook.com/ChildrenandFamiliesInformationService 

1st – Ruby M (song and dance) 

2nd – Josh D (song and guitar) 

3rd – Summer S and Jolie H (dance) 

Heron Hill Dance Award – Bella P 

Junior Dance – Faith  M 

Intermediate Dance – Jolie H 

Junior Drama – Margot B 

Intermediate Drama – Oakley W 

Governor’s Talented Child – Finlay D 

Governor’s Achievement Award – Sebastian M  and 
Ossian D 

Governor’s Music Award – Chloe S and Amy V 

Once again, the audience was entertained 
and delighted by the rich array of acts and 
talent in the 2019 Heron Hill’s Got Talent 
show.  The judges found it very difficult to 
choose winners but we did not let them 
leave until they had. We had 2 judging 
panels; a table of judges from New 
Beginnings, Stagecoach and the police, 
and a governors/FoHH table.  Donations to 
the New Beginnings charity from the mufti 
day amounted to £371. 

The prize winners are:  

https://hungrylittleminds.campaign.gov.uk/
http://www.facebook.com/ChildrenandFamiliesInformationService


Goodbye Year 6 
 

Since 2011 these children have been part of Heron Hill School and it has been a privilege to see them 
grow and mature. Year 6, you are talented, you are caring, you are cracking good at SATs tests and you 
are going to be missed.  Make the                                                          most of your secondary school 
years and do not forget                                                                                      the good start you had in your 
life-long                                                                                                                     educational journey.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Nursery Sports Day  
 

 The children are all sooooo cute!  This newsletter was nearly just full of Nursery Sports Day photographs. 
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Sports Reports by Mrs Foster 
 

Tuesday 2nd July, Dick Viney Athletics  

What an event of Athletics at Queen Katherine School!  We started 
by winning the obstacle team races, both A and B teams, with the  
A team having the overall fastest time for gold.  

 In the chest push event we won 6 medals: Y6 Corey gold, Y5 Ben 
gold, Y5 Leon silver, Y5 Olivia bronze, Y4 Maddie silver and  Y4 
Izzy bronze. 

 In the standing long jump we won 7 medals: Y6 Corey bronze, Y6 
Holly gold, Y5 Leon gold, Y5 Ben silver, Y5 Annie silver, Y4 
James silver, Y4 Maddie silver.  

 In the 80m sprint race we won 7 medals: Y6 Corey silver, Y5 
Leon gold, Y5 Ben bronze, Y5 Annie bronze, Y4 Reuben silver, 
Y4 James bronze and Y4 Maddie bronze.  

 Finally in the 600m run we had 3 medals: Y6 Alfie silver, Y5 Annie bronze and Y5 Leon gold.  

As we had gained so many points with all these results we won the Dick Viney Shield as the school with the 
most points. Fantastic news!!  
 

Thursday 4
th

 July, Girl’s Cricket County Finals at Cockermouth 

After winning the tournament in Burneside, we qualified for the 
County Finals in Cockermouth.   Our well prepared squad of 9 girls 
took charge of where to stand in fielding, the order of batting, the 
order of bowling, substitutions and all of the decisions needed to field 
a successful team.  

We comfortably won our group by winning 2 matches and losing the 
3rd match by just 8 runs. After a very sunny picnic lunch, we played 
our semi-final. Every girl played amazing cricket but, unfortunately 
fell 3 runs short to miss out on the final game.  

Once again, the team did themselves and their school proud with 
their attitude and teamwork.  

Governor Insight: Jacqui Cottam, Chair of Governors       

On Tuesday this week I was in Liverpool with my family to watch our eldest 
son Jack graduate from University as a Dental Surgeon.   We watched 
brimming with pride (and my eyes brimming with tears) as he walked across 
the stage to receive his degree, then much to our amazement (and his!) he 
was then presented with the prestigious University Dental School Prize for 
Excellence in Surgical Techniques and Practice throughout his 5 year course!  
It was the icing on the cake of an amazing day celebrating his hard work and 
dedication.  I wanted to share this, not only as a proud mum, but to highlight 
that everybody's journey through their school years and education is as unique 
and individual as they are. 
 

Jack really struggled in school (he won’t mind me telling you this).  Reading, writing and maths were all a 
real uphill struggle, taking him longer than his peers to grasp.  It did not come naturally to him and he spent 
his first 3 years at secondary school working hard to move up the sets into the higher groups. But the one 
thing Jack always had in 'buckets' was a work ethic, focus and determination that one day he would get 
there if he worked hard enough... and it all paid off.   
 

As parents there are, of course, so many important ways we can help our children with reading, maths and 
school work (there are lots of ideas on our website for the summer!), but supporting their dreams, listening 
to them, encouraging them to keep going when it is tough, fostering self-belief, independence and resilience 
are key skills that they all need to succeed in life, whatever they decide to do in the future.   
  

With all the Governors, I wish our Year 6 children all the very best in their new schools, we will miss them, 
they have been a wonderful year group!  To everyone at Heron Hill, have all a wonderful long, sunny and 
safe summer holiday and we look forward to seeing and hearing all about the adventures the children have 
had during the break when they return in September.   

The staff and governors hope you have   
one long lovely holiday!  


